

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Friday 8th December

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Christmas Fair

Thank you to everyone who helped and all those who attended the Fair last weekend. Although not as many stalls as usual the event was a great success and we raised over £2200. The money has already been spent as we put it to three new interactive whiteboards that have been installed this week.

Christmas Shows

Next week Early Years and Years 1 and 2 will share their Christmas Plays for the community. This year the shows will take place in church and although this has been a smooth transition there are some changes. On the morning shows the doors will not open until 9.45am due to Mass, **regardless of the weather** and although the Blessed Sacrament will be removed I do ask you to respect your surroundings and other spectators. We will still have raffles to cover our costs but unfortunately this year we cannot serve tea and coffee. The changes are due to a lack of space, not just for the audience but also as the school hall is now in constant use and unavailable for rehearsals. Thank you for your support.

Christmas Jumper Day

Next Friday 15th December the children can wear their Christmas Jumpers in exchange for a minimum donation of £1. This year our chosen Christmas charity is the Little Sisters of the Poor in Manchester.

<u>Toy Appeal</u>

We are also supporting Key 103's Mission Christmas Appeal this year and are asking for new toys to be donated. Next Tuesday 12th December is the last day.

Thank you as ever for all your support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





